O 000

Louisiana State Police Retirement System

Public Commentary at Public Meeting
Policy and Procedure

Any person who desires to comment during the period designated for "General Public
Comments" shall notify the Chairman of the Board of Trustees in writing as noted below
prior to the meeting.

A public comment card must be completed prior to the meeting by the Individual wishing
to speak. The card must be completed and given to the Chairman prior to
commencement of the meeting,

Public comments will be heard at the beaginning of each meeting under the agenda item
entitled “General Public Comments" unless an agenda item has been added during the
meeting by a unanimous vote. In the event of an added item, the Beard will hear public
comment on the added item prior to the discussion and action by the Board.

The General Public Comments portion of the meeting shall not extend longer than thirty
{30} minutes given the time restraints on the Board meeting in general.

Each person wishing to speak will be limited to two (2) minutes.

Comments shall be taken in the order that the comment cards are submitted to the
Chairman of the Board of Trustees unless the number of cards submitted would extend
the thirty {30) minute limit. In this event, comment cards will be folded to protect the
identity, placed in a basket, and pulled randomly to determine the order of speakers.
The thirty (30) minute limit will be strictly enforced.

In no event shall anyone be allowed to speak for more than the two (2) minute limit
allowed by this policy.


Robert Burns
Sticky Note
"Shall" means no discretion vs. the Board "may extend...."

Robert Burns
Sticky Note
Pretty obvious violation of LA R. S. 42:14(D) if the constraint causes folk to be denied the opportunity to voice their sentiments on the matter.

Robert Burns
Sticky Note
Doesn't sound like much of a "suggestion" to me!!!!

Robert Burns
Sticky Note
This has GOT to be the most ABSURD "policy" I've ever seen regarding public meetings and comment thereof!!  It's EXTREMELY difficult for me to believe that this "policy" was reviewed (or if so, sanctioned) by LSPRB Attorney Denise Akers.  If she did sanction its release and planned to implement it, my suggestion to the LSPBR membership is to ensure she has an in-force, paid-up, malpractice policy!


